RFS REGS, 3/27/08

Re: DHS Docket No. USCIS-2007-0060

Dear USCIS Officer,

I am very concerned about USCIS's new rule of mutiple H1B filings for FY 2009. I appreciate USCIS's intention of prohibiting the same employers from filing duplicate or multiple petitions on behalf of a single beneficiary.

However, there is another major concern that in order to increase the chances in random selection, many aliens are filing multiple H1B petitions through multiple consulting companies, even some of these consulting companies ask for deposit to prepare H1B petitions for non-exisiting job positions. This kind of multiple filings are not for different business needs, only for the purpose of abusing the system.

Those employers are taking advantage of many aliens' fears of random selection by offering to sponsor their H1B, if the aliens are ready to pay the employers the entire cost of H1B and many other fees.

This kind of multiple H1B filings substantially lower the chances of other genuine applicants who only files single H1B petition. The situation is more insidious in the sense that most consultants file petition without projects, i.e. 'jobs' at hand.

I sincerely hope that USCIS to re-consider the fairness of the current random selection 
strategy. I suggest that USCIS to first sort applications based on each individual alien (by name and date of birth) and then perform random selection based on the aliens and not based on the number of applications received, else this year also lot of aliens will get an unfair disadvantage in the random selection like last year. There are many aliens, who had been left out in the random selection last year due to these malpractices.


Best Regards

 

Yingjing Huang

